
MINUTES 

GWAR Committee 

1:30 – 3:00 on Zoom 

Meeting Number 3 

October 1, 2021 

 

In attendance: Eve Baker, Lori Brown, Jason Deutschman, Annel Estrada, Noah Golden, 

Meghan Griffith, Sarvenaz Hatami, Eileen Klink, Elizabeth Lindau, Henry O’Lawrence, Chris 

Padron, Loretta Ramirez, Alexandra Wilkinson 

The committee welcomed new Registrar Meghan Griffith from Enrollment Services and 

Loretta Ramirez, a new representative from CLA. Ramirez specializes in Rhetoric and 

Composition, and was recently hired as Assistant Professor. (Congratulations, Loretta!) Brown 

reported that we are still missing representatives from CED and COE but have an otherwise 

complete roster. Brown encouraged committee members to ensure the roster contains their 

correct information.   

Baker reported on the recent online and in-person GPE, in which between 500 and 600 

students tested. Of these, roughly 30 online test-takers had computer issues and needed a later 

make-up exam. The next exam is scheduled for Friday, October 29 and Saturday, October 30. 

The online exams will be administered on the former date to ensure that tech support is 

available to students. The registration deadline for this testing date is in mid-October, and 

Enrollment Services sent 4,000 warning letters to students on the day of the meeting. Brown 

reported that the GPE’s resumption has precipitated tons of student questions, which Estrada 

and Cynthia Pastrana are fielding via e-mail. 

Lindau moved, and Golden seconded approval of the meeting’s agenda. The committee voted 

unanimously to approve the agenda. 

Golden moved, and Wilkinson seconded approval of the minutes from September 17. The 

committee voted unanimously to approve the minutes. 

The committee reconsidered BMAC’s proposal for GPE proctoring from the previous 

meeting, where a quorum was not present. Lindau read the motion that had been approved “to 

authorize BMAC to use student proctors for the GPE as the center sees fit.” Baker noted that it 

was important that any student proctors have completed their own GWAR requirement in 

order to protect the integrity of the exam. In other words, student proctors should not be 

scheduled to take the GPE themselves. 






